Notice: Water rates are once again being increased for the 2015/2016 Budget year. The were several water main breaks this past year that cost well above what had been budgeted for breaks due to the existence of high pressure gas lines in the area.

In addition to that, our upcoming budget also includes provisions for the aeration system currently working at Glenmere Lake.  This was installed as the only option the DEC would allow us to try to control weed growth in the lake.  Anything else was considered detrimental to the health of the Northern Cricket Frog.

Rates will be increasing by 15% so the average base residential bill will increase from $125.00 per quarter to $143.75, or $75.00/year.  The base commercial rates will increase from $149.00/quarter to $171.35.We are hoping to replace entire water main along Randall Street, the source of most of our problems, within the next three years.  That will help resolve many of the issues regarding main breaks.  Unfortunately, until that is completed we need to try to plan for the worst case scenarios.

Please see the attached rate sheet for a complete listing of changes.

